
“Believe in yourself…Learn together…Persevere…Succeed” 

 

Newsletter Week Ending 25 May 2018 

Executive Headteacher:  Mrs D P Webb 

Associate Headteacher:  Mrs V E Ballantyne   Associate Headteacher:  Mrs A C Knight 

MESSAGE FROM ASSOCIATE HEADTEACHERS 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

It has been a very busy half term and your children continue to show a commitment and enthusiasm for learning. We 
are looking forward to another exciting half term celebrating the children’s achievements and hard work. Watch out 
for further information about: Maths week; sports days; World Cup celebrations amongst other things. 

Congratulations to Year Six, who completed their SATs week demonstrating how hard they have worked. They had 
a picnic to celebrate and now teachers are planning for the children’s last few weeks in primary school, with fun and 
practical activities whilst also preparing them for  secondary school. Year 2 have also been working hard and     
completed their SATs this month.  

Wishing you all a very restful half term and enjoy the time you will be spending with your families. 

Mrs Ballantyne and Mrs Knight 

SCIENCE COURSE FOR PARENTS 

We have a free science course coming up after the holidays for parents of children in Reception, years 1 & 2. The 

course will run on Tuesday from 5th June, for 6 weeks, 1.15-3.15pm. This is for parents who would like to develop 

an understanding of how children learn science, and how you can help them at home. Letters will be sent out     

shortly, if you would like to attend please return the attached  booking in form. 

This course is run by Redbridge Institute, but if you would like more information please speak to Sandra Applegate 

at the School Office.  

 

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS NURSERY - YEAR 6 

A reminder that the photographer will be coming to school on Wednesday 6th June to take         

photographs of each class. Year 6 will receive a special leavers package. Please make sure your 

child is wearing the correct uniform on the day.   

PAYMENT FOR TRIPS AND EVENTS 

We no longer accept cash for trips, events and activities. Any payments must be paid via ParentPay. If you do not 

have a ParentPay account, please come to the school office, where you will be issued with a barcode letter. Thank 

you. 



 

The whole school attendance for last week: 

 96.91% 

The classes with the best attendance were: 

EYFS:  Blue 99% 

KS1: 1R 99.31%     KS2 : 5M, 6C, 6K, 6R 100%  

ATTENDANCE 

SCHOOL CONTACT NUMBERS 

A reminder that the school telephone number is 020 8590 8474. If you need to report a child’s     
absence please choose option 1. If it is out of school office hours please leave a message. Thank 
you.  

NHS ART COMPETITION 

HEAD LICE 

We would ask that you check your child’s hair regularly, particularly now the weather is   

warmer and head lice is easily spread. Using a fine tooth comb is helpful, and should you find 

any sign of head lice, it is a good idea to check the rest of the family.  

Suitable products can be bought from a chemist, supermarket or from your doctor. Please 

treat your child’s hair immediately if you find  anything as they are easily passed on to other 

children. 

 


